October 15, 2020

Board Meeting October, 2020


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 12, 2020
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, October 12, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Trustee Robert Drain. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 7:03 Linda Haas presented her book entitled “Hidden History-History of Jackson County” which references Spring Arbor and its history.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski sent a written report of County actions.  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported on the past month activities have been a little bit slower but more is being done keeping an eye on drivers on the new roads for speeding.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that September was busy for them as runs were up; major training for House Fires; Fire Academy will begin on October 31, 2020.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Ganton to approve the following disbursements for September 2020:  General Fund $72,494.25; Fire Department Fund $46,661.30; Street Light Fund $4,192.66; Public Improvement Fund $32,118.81; Building Inspections Fund $7,816.16; Sewer Fund $67,435.49; Water Fund $36,740.84; Trust and Agency Fund $651.00; Current Tax Collection $3,752,379.48; Becky Cunningham Historical Fund $405.34.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $160,857.46. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the Regular Board minutes of September 14, 2020.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the consent agenda Financial Report for September 2020; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for September 2020; Public Safety Reports for September.  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein brought the board up to date on Township Activities including the Annual Audit; Road work is winding down; sewer negotiations.
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution to adopt the City/County Non-motorized plan.   The County Region 2 Planning commission has asked for support of their non-motorized plan.  A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton to approve the Resolution of a Non-motorized plan.   Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.   

Elected Official Compensation Discussion.  Supervisor presented to the board a paper (white paper) presenting a suggested a way to account for the elected officials pay.  The idea is to separate the pay between statutory and non-statutory duties.  The details were discussed and the board was asked to familiarize themselves with the ideas and be prepared for a special meeting to discuss and possibly adopt this plan before the November election.
Public Comment:  The status of the work of the Road Commission, Crosswalk at Chapel Road; Teft Road Trail and Street Lighting along M-60 was questioned.  Josh Walz wanted to let the board know of the hard work of Emerald Outdoor has been putting in on the Soccer fields.  Also a big thanks you for the volunteer work of Aaron Wells for the weeding of Harmony and Gallagher Park.  Aaron Losey announced that he is running for the Concord School Board in the November 3, 2020 General Election.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the November 9, 2020 regular board meeting
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